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                                                                Redcar

                                                                                                         Head Teacher: Mr Simon English
24.06.19
Dear Parents and Carers

As we approach the end of term, I would like to make you aware of end of term news and events:

Retirements
This term will sadly be the last term for Mrs Harrison and Mr Wilkin. It has been a privilege for all at Zetland to work alongside both members of staff and have to, reluctantly, say a formal goodbye on July 19th. I know on behalf of all of our parents and most importantly, our children that we would want to say a huge and sincere thank you. A thank you not just for the daily support, commitment and determination for each and every child to achieve their best, but also for the many wider experiences that Mrs Harrison and Mr Wilkin have provided for the pupils of Zetland. The passion and care shown for each child, as well as the pride shown for Zetland School, has been truly wonderful to see.  I know just how much working on behalf of yourselves as parents and the trust invested in you to ensure we do everything we can to support  your child, has meant to Mrs Harrison and Mr Wilkin. They are Zetland through and through and always will be. As such, it is both a time of celebration that we can say thank you and enjoy sharing the special time of their retirement with them alongside knowing that come September we will no longer have such long serving members of staff at school.  In recognition of their careers at school, we are organising a retirement collection on behalf of the children. If you would like to contribute at all, please send a donation via your child to the office by Friday 5th of July.

Appointment
In response to Mr Wilkin’s retirement, we are delighted to appoint Mrs Fellows as EYFS lead and Reception teacher. Mrs Fellows is an outstanding Early Years practitioner and a very supportive governor for our school. Through this role, Mrs Fellows has already contributed to school improvement. She is passionate about our children and school and will be a fantastic addition to our team. Every member of staff is excited about working alongside Mrs Fellows. We are thrilled that we have been able to replace Mr Wilkin with such a highly skilled practitioner. Mrs Fellows will attend the Reception “New Starters” parental meeting with Mr Wilkin on Tuesday 25th June

Transition
We will be completing a 2-week transition to help the children become quickly adjusted to life in their new year groups. The details of the transition are as follows:

Monday 8th July PD Day: Classroom based preparation for receiving new classes

Tuesday 9th July – please can your child line up as normal for the start of the day. We will then hold an assembly to organise the children into their new class groups. Can you collect your child from their new door. For example, Reception will be collected from the Year 1 door. Please do not worry if you are not sure on the day. All exit doors are staffed and we will have staff on the yards to direct you if needed.

Other dates:
Sports Day Friday 28th June - This year our sports day will take place at the Rugby Club. All parents and carers are welcome. There will be toilet facilities there. The event is being run by Neil Young from the Redcar and Eston School Sports Partnerships. We hope to see you there from 9.45 a.m. to 11.45 a.m. approximately.
Tuesday 9th til the end of Term Friday 19th children will remain in their new class/year groups.
Year 6 Leavers Party: 10th July – 4.00 – 6.00 p.m. - details to follow
Leavers Assembly: Provisionally booked for Wednesday 10th confirmation to follow - St Peter’s church – doors will open at 1.45 p.m. for a 2.00 p.m  start. All welcome.
End of term Friday 19th July at 3.15. There will not be a church service as this has been allocated to saying goodbye to the Y6 leavers.

Sports
We would like to send out congratulations particularly to Mrs Rice, Mrs Moses and all of our children as we have maintained our Gold Sports Awards for the third year running. This reflects daily in school provision, wider sporting opportunities, commitment to competitions and having an inclusive approach to sport so that all children are able to enjoy taking part in our sporting curriculum. Well done and thank you for all of your hard work and enthusiastic support provided to ensure our pupils have a fantastic entitlement to be involved in sport.

Well done to all those children who took part in the recent regional athletics event held at Middlesbrough Sporting Village. A special congratulations go to all our medal winners.

We also achieved the Respect Award out of all of the competing schools recognising the way we role modelled the sporting values and principles of the games which is fantastic – well done to all

Snappy Proms
Continuing our commitment to the choir we had a wonderful experience representing school in a recent proms festival. The children thoroughly enjoyed both rehearsing and performing at Eston Sports Centre on Wednesday. Thanks go to Mrs Harrison, Mrs Boyes, Mrs Moses and Miss Gillender for the time and effort to organise this for children. Well done everyone!
Edinburgh

The Year 5 and 6 returned from a week of sightseeing, mixed with a dash of outward bounds on Friday 14th June. They had an amazing time visiting Cragside Hall, Edinburgh (Zoo and Discovery Museum), Bamburgh Castle and an outward bounds day at Fordell Firs. The children were fantastic with many comments from the general public about their good behaviour. Huge thanks goes to Mrs Foster-Spanner, for organising this, cooking for many hungry children and staff and everything that goes with a very busy residential, Mr Richardson, Mrs Young, Mrs Thompson and Mr Cameron. I am sure there were many tired children by Friday and those parents with children on the trip may even have had a quiet weekend!  We have booked the 15th to the 19th of June next year and aim to keep the trip at approximately £200, which we feel is excellent value for money for a week packed full of experiences in a capital city. 

Don’t take our word for it take the children’s!
Fordell Firs is a scout HQ, in Scotland, in which we stayed on our amazing residential for approximately 5 days and 4 nights.  While we were at the exhilarating venue we took part in 4 activities which including:

*Crate climbing,

*3G swing,

*zip line,

*Jacob’s ladder.

The scout instructors (all who were overseas scouts) were funny and kind and also very likeable. While there, our food (prepared by Mrs L.F.S) was fabulous and almost everybody loved it! But, everybody helped while there, which meant bringing tea towels to wash the filthy pots and to dry them. Another one of the chores was setting the tables for breakfast and tea. We then after breakfast would make our own packed lunches. On our residential, we visited Edinburgh zoo we examined: red pandas, flamingos, kangaroos, monkey’s etc. It was so fun!

On Thursday, we went to Dynamic Earth in which we went to a 4D cinema and watched 3 short films in a dome shaped cinema. 

Finally, we went home but on our journey, we stopped by at Bamburgh Castle to eat our lunch (warning if you’re scared of dogs it’s not the place for you!) 

All in all, we had a fantastic time and would relish the opportunity to go again 

So on behalf of all the children, can we say thank you to staff who took us!

Michael and Hana 
PD Day next year:
Monday 
2nd September 2019

Friday 

27th September 2019

Monday 
30th September 2019

Monday
20th July 2020 

A further PD date to be confirmed.
Best Wishes 

Simon English
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